
President Joseph R. Biden
The White House
Washington, D.C.

H. E. President Xi Jinping
In Care of the Embassy of the People’s Republic of China
Washington, D.C.

November 13, 2023

Dear President Biden and President Xi,

As the date of your expected personal meeting in San Francisco approaches, we write to
express our sincere hopes for a cordial and productive discussion, and deep concerns over
current trends in Sino-American relations.

After decades of comprehensive expansion of mutually beneficial relations - despite moments of
friction - between the United States and China, our bilateral relations have severely deteriorated
in recent years, and your two countries now appear to be following a path that could lead to
conflict and confrontation that is in neither country’s interests.

When you meet in San Francisco, we respectfully urge you to make clear, both in private and
publicly, your shared commitment to the sustained reduction of dangerous frictions in bilateral
relations, and to energetic Sino-American cooperation on issues central to the preservation of
the planet, peace, and prosperity.

Our organizations represent a wide range of American constituencies with direct stakes in the
future of the U.S.-China relationship – farmers, educators, workers, scientists, climate
advocates, veterans and more, across the face of America and the political spectrum. Our
constituents benefit from, and expect their governments to maintain, a stable and productive
bilateral relationship. Continued hostile rhetoric from prominent figures in both the United States
and China contributes to this alarming deterioration of relations.

Pursuit of more stable and productive bilateral ties depends on initiatives at the very apex of our
nations’ governments. A single meeting will not instantly redirect the course of those ties. It
must, however, send an unmistakable signal that the United States and the People’s Republic of
China will exert focused efforts to shift the trajectory of bilateral relations into more positive, and
less threatening, channels. As you lead the nations’ recommitment to that essential goal, we
can assure you of our strong support.

Sincerely,



21st Century China Center at UC San Diego School of Global Policy and Strategy
Action Corps
America China Public Affairs Institute
American Friends Service Committee
APA Justice Task Force
Asian American Academy of Science and Engineering
Asian Pacific Islander American Public Affairs (APAPA)
Campaign for Peace, Disarmament and Common Security
Church of the Brethren, Office of Peacebuilding and Policy
Committee for a Sane U.S. China Policy
CommonDefense.us
Farmers for Free Trade
Global Labor Justice - International Labor Rights Forum
Institute for Policy Studies, National Priorities Project
Justice Is Global
National Asian American United
Pax Christi USA
Peace Action
Physicians for Social Responsibility
Pivot to Peace
Project on Government Oversight
Quincy Institute for Responsible Statecraft
RootsAction.org
Society of Chinese Bioscientists in America (SCBA)
Sojourners
The 1990 Institute
The China Project
The Serica Initiative
United Chinese Americans (UCA)
U.S.-China Education Trust
U.S. Heartland China Association
U.S.-China Perception Monitor, The Carter Center
Veterans For Peace
World BEYOND War


